

I. Circle the word which has underlined part pronounced differently from the rest.

1.	A. <u>cleaned</u>	B. <u>played</u>	C. <u>used</u>	D. <u>hoped</u>
2.	A. <u>sure</u>	B. <u>send</u>	C. <u>six</u>	D. <u>sand</u>
3.	A. <u>books</u>	B. <u>clubs</u>	C. <u>hats</u>	D. <u>stamps</u>
4.	A. <u>whose</u>	B. <u>whom</u>	C. <u>who</u>	D. <u>which</u>
5.	A. <u>savings</u>	B. <u>parade</u>	C. <u>happy</u>	D. <u>table</u>

II. Choose the best answer from the four options given (marked A, B, C, or D) to complete each sentence.

6. If she had free time, she _____ to the movie theater.

- A. went B. would go C. will go D. can go

7. Son Doong Cave is recognised as _____ cave in the world by BCRA.

- A. the larger than B. the largest C. the larger D. the most large

8. "Mum. I've got 600 on the TOEFL test" - "....."

- A. Good way! B. You are right. C. Oh, hard luck! D. Good job!

9. After changing trains three times we arrived at our _____ in the end.

- A. destination B. departure C. package D. countries

10. The man _____ took me to the park yesterday is my uncle.

- A. whose B. whom C. who D. he

11. They felt tired _____ they participated in the game excitedly.

A. although B. because C. despite D. therefore

12. My mother _____ the washing-up when I was out.

A. made B. took C. did D. worked

13. Would you like _____ dinner with us in a restaurant?

A. have B. having C. to have D. to having

14. The children _____ the internet when the phone rang.

A. surf B. will surf C. are surfing D. were surfing

15. She is _____ in collecting shells on the beach in her free time.

A. like B. fond C. interested D. keen

III. Each of the following sentences has one mistake. Identify the mistake by writing A, B, C or D.

16. They have never met such a good boy, don't they?

A B C D

17. Linh enjoys to take a photo in the countryside on the weekend.

A B C D

18. Would you mind if I sit next to your daughter?

A B C D

19. Cua Lo Beach is also famous from its beautiful islands such as Lan Chau and Song Ngu.

A B C D

20. My father drove his car to the farm careful two weeks ago.

A B C D

IV. Choose the suitable words to fill in the gaps. There is TWO extra words.

students	suit	have	uniform	
why	because	design	however	who

In many secondary schools in Britain the wearing of school (21)_____ is compulsory. Some schools argue that there are many advantages to this system. Most (22)_____ don't agree with school uniform, (23)_____, for a number of reasons. Firstly when you (24)_____ to wear the same clothes as everyone else you don't have a chance to develop personal taste in the way you dress. Moreover, people (25) _____ look scruffy usually look scruffy in their uniforms too and you can always tell the people who come from poor home (26) _____ their uniforms are not as new or don't fit properly. Lastly the main reason (27) _____ most students don't like school uniforms is because most schools choose such horrible colors and styles that don't (28) _____ young people at all.

V. Read the passage and circle the correct answer A, B, C or D for each of the following questions.

Mount Everest is the highest mountain in the world. It is also the highest trash pile in the world. About 400 people try to reach the top every year. Having many climbers means a lot of trash.

It is very dangerous to climb Mount Everest. The air is very thin and cold. Most people carry bottles of oxygen; they could die without it. When the oxygen bottles are empty, people throw them on the ground. When strong winds rip their tents, people leave **them** behind. They don't have the energy to take the trash away. They only have enough energy to go down the mountain safely.

Trash is a terrible problem. Since people first began to climb Mount Everest, they have left 50,000 kilos of trash on the mountain. Several groups have climbed the mountain just to pick up the trash. When people plan to climb the mountain, they have to plan to take away their trash.

29. What is the main topic of the passage?

A. Wind on the mountain

B. A problem with trash

- C. A dangerous mountain D. Climbing safely

30. *Where do climbers put their empty oxygen bottles?*

- A. On the ground B. In trash cans
C. On their back D. In their tents

31. *Why do climbers leave their trash on the mountain?*

- A. Special groups will pick it up. B. The wind will blow it away.
C. They don't have the energy to take it away. D. Other climbers will use it later.

32. *Why do climbers on Mount Everest carry bottles of oxygen?*

- A. The weather is not cold. B. Climbing makes them tired
C. The air is very thin D. They are thirsty

33. In line 5, the sentence: "*people leave them behind*", what does the word **them** refer to?

- A. tents B. oxygen bottles
C. strong winds D. other climbers

VI. Rewrite each of the sentences so that it means the same as the one before it.

34. "What is your mother doing in the kitchen, Loan?" I asked

-> I asked Loan _____

35. They have built a new hospital in our town recently.

-> A new hospital _____

36. Mr. David last wrote a letter to his mother two months ago.

-> Mr. David hasn't _____

37. Although it rained heavily, they still rode a bike to the farm.

-> Despite _____

38. The reason why he applied for a job abroad was to earn more money.

-> With a _____

VII. Use the following sets of words or phrases to write complete sentences.

39. They/happy/mother/give/new computer/next birthday.

.....

40 .I / suggest / you/ do / some / reading / every day.

.....